
 

 

 

 

 

 

Kia Ora 

 

Here we are half way through the year already.  

NZDSN Conference ς I had the opportunity to attend this at the end of May. It is always good to hear what is 

happening in the sector and have the opportunity to network with other services. 

It was slightly disappointing that there was no overwhelming news regarding a cash injection into the sector, 

although the discussion around System Transformation is ongoing. Reports from the Mid Central demonstration 

are positive to date. The most empowering news to hear is that clients are realising the opportunities that are 

potentially available to them. 

Next Steps Expo ς This event happened in April and was very successful. There were over 30 stall holders that 

shared a variety of information related to the sector. 

This expo is an excellent opportunity for families to access community services and learn about what and who 

are available. 

/ŀƴ L ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘ ȅƻǳ ƭƻƻƪ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǳǇΣ ŀōƻǳǘ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 9ȄǇo, and perhaps visit on the 

day? 

Staff Acknowledgement ς I would like to acknowledge Adrienne Biscoe ς a long time staff member who has 

recently resigned for personal reasons. Adrienne had been with us for 12 years. We wish Adrienne all the best 

and thank her for her excellent commitment and service. 

Career Force Training ς Congratulations to Janina May and Karen Galbraith for completing Level 3 Health & 

Well Being. Both ladies are at Kaiapoi. 

First Aid Training ς Reminder to all that all of our Centres will be closed on Friday 05 July 2019 so staff can 

complete this training. We apologise for this inconvenience. 

Hoon Hay Gardens ς I would like to thank our committed gardeners Rob & Aaron for their consistent efforts in 

making our garden so inviting and presentable. We often have people comment on how lovely and well 

maintained these are. Thank you to you both. 

Please enjoy the photos and updates from all the Centres on activities that clients have been achieving. 

Ngã Mihi 

Marilyn Paston CEO 

IS COMING  WINTER  



 

 

 

It has been great seeing all the beautiful autumn leaves 

and colours. Hopefully it will be a mild winter and we 

will be able to get outdoors.  

The Lamar Room have been working really hard on our 

person-centred goals and achievements and it has been 

fantastic to see the smiles and joy as individuals have 

completed their goals. 

Rory went for a great ride in a rubbish truck. He assisted 

in lifting rubbish bins and was able to see his handy work 

on a screen inside the cab. 

 

 

 

Hannah and Nicholas had a great trip on the 

Diamond Harbour Ferry. They also went to Lyttelton 

and had fish and chips for lunch.  

Camille and Sara had a lovely trip on the Gondola and 

enjoyed a picturesque lunch. 

Charlie showed off his skills shooting paintball targets 

and was very proud of his bullseye. He made his own 

targets. 

Tim and Rory showcased their need for speed on the 

hydro slide while Huong had fun in the water. 

We have some fun and exciting activities coming up 

over winter - watch this space! 

The T- ball competition has come to an end. The teams 

played well and showed great sportsmanship. 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ Ψ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ {occerΩ for the 

winter months which should be another exciting 

Thursday afternoon activity. ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ tƭŀȅŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ay 

cup up for grabs. 

 

 

MOVE and Funky Grooves continue to be favourites 

with everyone involved. 

Lynette Wilson 

Centre Manager 
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Kia ora Koutou 

 
I hope that you are all keeping away from the winter 
chills and ailments, and keeping warm. 
 
With the cooler weather, we have been focusing more 
on inside activities for every second Friday afternoon 
and have completed some cool craft projects with the 
clients, including Motherôs Day and Easter gift making. 
The clients have all thoroughly enjoyed making these 
items and they get a real sense of achievement and 
empowerment - especially when they hand over the 
item to the recipient. 
 
We had several clients attend the recent 60ôs and 70ôs 
Operatunity concert at the La Vida Centre This concert 
was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone who attended, 
they had an awesome repertoire of songs 

It is with great sadness that I announce that one of our 
treasured clients Thomas Ennis passed away on the 
23rd May. Thomas will be sadly missed by all who had the 
pleasure of knowing him. 
 
NB - Bowlerama is closed for maintenance until mid to late 
July. 

 
Please feel free to contact me if there is anything you 
need to discuss.                                                                 
                                                                                           
        
Diana  
Stewart 
 
Centre 
Manager 
                                                                                           
                                                                       
 

Sandy has been exploring 

the gardens of Christchurch  

and using her 

communication book to 

make choices of where she 

would like to visit.  

Earl taking his best shot 

Thanks to 

Darryl & 

Blackwells Mazda 

for allowing Sam, 

TK & Ant to visit. 

Hoon Hay 3  



  

 Kate at nrauwhata ς the Bishopdale 

Library 

Winter is fast approaching, you can certainly feel the cooler weather coming through. There have been 

a couple of good frosts recently and, as with every year, please be careful on the metal plate at our 

entryway. It gets very slippery in the frost - we will be gritting it as usual.  

Can you please make sure your young person has a jacket and hat if needed. Can we please remind 

everyone that if your young person is unwell to please keep them home until they are well enough to return.  

As the year progresses we have had seen more change and progress in our people. Kirsten has been 

swimming regularly for a while now. In the last week Kirsten has started relaxing in the pool, previously 

she would hold on for dear life to her support person or the ring. Last week Kirsten managed to float with 

a noodle to support her neck and then to float by herself. (Photo of her to insert) 

Since T-ball has finished we have started playing 5 a-side soccer with a group from Hoon hay. It is nice 

for our people to meet on the playing field. How long we are able to play is weather dependent as it is 

played on soccer grounds. No photoôs yet though.  

Our young people are continuing to enjoy their programmes and we have recently been invited to 

participate in a community outreach programme by the library. This will give our people many new 

opportunities in activities that are a long way removed from books and reading. Watch this space for 

updates.  

Jesse has recently become a volunteer tag spotter for the graffiti removal programme in our area. One of 

the great things about the area we are in is it will provide him with ongoing tags to report weekly. Keep 

warm over the next few months.  

 

From the Team at Bishopdale 

Alex C delivering for 

Meals on Wheels 

Kirsty swimming. It has taken her 

approximately 8 years to do this ς a 

major achievement 




